
 

   

Holiday Prescriptions  
Don®t forget to order your prescriptions in good 
time for the Christmas period and check the open-
ing times of the pharmacy before you arrive.  
 
 
 

The Practice will be 
closed as follows:  
Friday 22nd December  1230 - 1400 
Monday 25th December - all day  
Tuesday 26th December - all day  
Monday 1st January - all day  
Thursday  11th January 2018 - 1230 - 
1930 for training.  
The surgery re -opens on Friday 12th 
January 2018 at 0730.  If you need a 
doctor during these closures, or for a 
medical emergency please contact 111.  

Have a merry Christmas and a 
happy New Year!  Don®t forget to 
stay hydrated ² drink more water 
than alcohol, eat in moderation 
and keep indigestion remedies to 
hand!  Many many thanks for all 

the gifts and cards received this year, we truly appreciate 
your kindness.  

Cancelling Appointments  
If you cannot attend your appoint-
ment, PLEASE  ring the practice as 
soon as possible and cancel to 
make it available for another patient.  
In November 2017 there were 287  
appointments DNAs (Did not Ar-

rives) which was very high indeed.  10 of those were Triaged 
Emergency appointments, 133  were GP appointments and 
154 were Nurse appointments.  We are often short of ap-
pointments therefore it is crucial to make them available for 
booking for another patient. Where possible.  

Naughty Elf  on the Shelf  

The Poplar Grove Naughty Elf has been caus-
ing havoc during the run -up to the festive peri-
od.  This cheeky chappy has been photo-
graphed all over the practice building, caught 
in the act in his mischievous goings -on!  No-
body is sure where they will see him next.  
Let®s hope he doesn®t exhaust himself and 
burn out before the holidays get into full 
swing!   

It®s the most magical time of year ² fairy lights and baubles, 
snowmen and Christmas trees. And on 15 December, we 
want it all ² on a jumper.  
On Save the Children®s Christ-
mas Jumper Day, all over the 
country, thousands of people 
will be donning their daftest, 
most wonderful woollies ² all 
for a great cause.  
Together, we can make Save 
the Children®s Christmas Jump-
er Day the biggest, silliest day 
ever.  You®ll be surprised at just 
how many of your colleagues, 
classmates, neighbours, 
friends and family are looking 
for an excuse to flaunt their fabulous knits.  Everyone who 
joins in and gives £2 to take part on 15 Decem-
ber will be making the world better with a 
sweater.  Or if you just want to make a dona-
tion, leave your £2 at the Poplar Grove recep-
tion desk on the day!  
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Do you look after 
s o m e o n e 
through illness, 

disability or frailty and they cannot manage without you?  If 
the answer is yes, you are a Carer and support is available.  
Poplar Grove Practice is interested in identifying carers, es-
pecially those who may be caring without help or support.  
We know that carers are often ¯hidden° looking after a fami-
ly member or helping a friend with day -to-day tasks and 
may not see themselves as a carer.  If you are a carer, 
please speak to reception to enable us to register you as a 
carer.  If you have any queries, please speak to one of our 
specially trained Carers Champions .  

www.carersbucks.org  

        Aija                           Ana                          Alison 
 

  
is part of Carers 
Bucks and supports 
children and young 

people aged 6 -18 years old who care for a family member 
who has a:  
±physical or mental illness 
±disability 
±drug or alcohol related misuse 
The cared for person may be a parent, sibling or another 
relative living in the same household. The child or young 
person does not necessarily have to be providing ­hands on® 
care to be recognised as a young carer. Even if there are 
services in place and other members of the family helping 
with the care, the emotional impact and restrictions due to 
illness or disability can still have an enormous effect on the 
young carer.  
Young carers are supported in a variety of ways:  
±regular clubs and activities 
±one-to-one support where needed  
±someone to talk to who understands 
±targeted group work 
±information, advice and signposting 
±opportunity to meet with other young carers 
±support in school  

 

www.youngcarersbucks.org  

  

Buckinghamshire Community 
Transport HUB  

Do you need help getting to your doctor®s 
and hospital appointments?  The Com-
munity Transport Hub provides infor-
mation on all aspects of community 
transport and community transport pro-
viders in Bucks - from Dial -a-Ride to com-

munity car schemes, mini bus hire and wheelchair accessi-
ble taxis.  Please note they cannot make or take any book-
ings but through their community transport database they 
can provide advice on the most appropriate method of 
transport to meet your needs.  
Call the Transport Hub:  0800 085 8480  or mobile 
friendly  01844 348834  (10amð4pm)  
www.communi ty impactbucks .org.uk /pages/
community -transport  
email: transport@communityimpactbucks.co.uk  
Most schemes are organised 
and run by local volunteers . 

PROMOTING EXCELLENCE IN 
VOLUNTARY & COMMUNITY 
SERVICES  

 
 

Why Wasn't I Prescribed Antibiot-
ics?  
Many common infections are caused by germs called virus-
es.  Antibiotic medicines do not kill viruses. Also, many infec-
tions caused by germs called bacteria do not need antibiot-
ics.  These infections often get better without antibiotic treat-
ment.  Excessive use of antibiotics may allow the germs to 
become resistant to the antibiotic medicines, so that they 
will not work when they really are needed. 
They may also sometimes cause side -
effects.  This is why antibiotics are not 
prescribed for many infections.  
Viral infections  
Many common infections of the nose, 
throat, sinuses, ears and chest are caused by germs called 
viruses. Flu -like illnesses are also caused by viruses. Diar-
rhoea and/or being sick (vomiting) are often due to a viral 
infection of the gut. If you are normally well, your defence 
(immune) system is good at fighting off many types of viral 
infection. An antibiotic medicine is not needed if a virus is 
causing an infection. This is because antibiotics do not kill 
viruses, they only kill germs called bacteria.   Antibiotics may 
cause side -effects such as diarrhoea, rashes, feeling sick, 
etc and overuse when they have not been nec-
essary has led to some bacteria becoming re-
sistant to them. This means that some antibiot-
ics won®t work when they are really needed.  
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Poplar Grove Patient Participation 
Group (PPG & Friends)  
If you have any unwanted gifts please consider donating to 
the PPG & Friends so we can use them to raise funds for the 
practice. Please leave gifts at the practice reception and the 
staff will pass on to the PPG & Friends team.  If you have a 
point you would like raised at the PPG & Friends meeting 
you can do it in one of the following ways: Post into our red 
post box by our board in the green waiting area in reception 
or Email one of the committee or come along to our month-
ly meeting.  
Chair of The PPG Fatima King - Fatmaing60@gmail.com  
Cha i r  o f  The  Fr iends  Jean H igg ins  - 
Jeanhigins11@gmail.com  
Vice Chair of The PPG & Friends Fiona Martin -
pgppg@outlook.com  
Staff contact for The PPG Debbie Midgely -

debbie.midgley@nhs.net   
Staff contact for The Friends Sue Thomson (PGP Office 

Manager) ² Sue.thomson@nhs.net  
PPG Friends and Committee  
We are always looking for new members. We meet on a 
monthly basis, normally a Thursday lunchtime. If you would 
like to get involved, get in touch. Contact details are on our 
notice board in the green waiting area. 
Grand Winter Raffle  
The raffle & tombolas held during 
the Saturday flu clinics raised 
£1635 a huge thank you to eve-
ryone who supported  this event.  
  

Pop in Café  
Dates:  
Thursday 9th November 2017  
Thursday 7th December 2017  
Thursday 11th January 2018  
Thursday 8th February 2018  
Thursday 8th March 2018  
Thursday 12th April 2018  

If you feel like a chat and a cuppa come and join us at the 
Poplar Grove Pop in café at the surgery in Meadow way in 
the Health Promotion room.  From 10.00am -11.30am. 
Painted Rock Community Project  
Based on the success of Bucks 
Rocks (where people paint stones & 
hide for others to find), we are 
launching a community project in the 
new year.   We will be asking people 
to paint a stone with a design of their choice.  Once we 
have enough we will create a community ¯PAINTED ROCK 
GARDEN°.  All rocks will need to be painted using acrylic 

paint, nail varnish or sharpies and must be sealed using a 
varnish to ensure the design is protected against the weath-
er.  We will start collecting rocks at reception in January .  
Medical Detection dogs  
We were joined by Robin, Christina & 
Poppy from MDD at our last meeting. 
They gave us a presentation on the life 
saving work they do not only in detect-
ing cancers, but also as the dogs act as 
assistance digs for people with illnesses such as type 1 dia-
betes. At the end of the presentation Jean handed them a 
cheque from the committee for £100 to support their work  
Childrens Book Library  

Thanks to Angie Harrison from the PPG, 
the surgery now has a selection of chil-
dren's books based on life events e.g. 
going to the dentist. These books are 
for parents to use to help explain vari-
ous life events please feel free to use & 
return to the rack  
 

 

Donate to the Trussell Trust 
Foodbank at Poplar Grove be-
tween 1st - 19th December  
How the Trussell Trust Foodbank works  
Food is Donated  

Schools, churches, businesses and indi-
viduals donate non -perishable, in -date 
food to a foodbank. Large collections of-
ten take place as part of Harvest Festival 
celebrations and  food is also collected at 
supermarkets.  

Food is Sorted and Stored  

Volunteers sort food to check that it®s in date and pack it into 
boxes ready to be given to people in need. Over 40,000 peo-
ple give up their time to volunteer at foodbanks.  
Professionals Identify People in Need  

Foodbanks partner with a wide range of care 
professionals from both public and voluntary 
sectors such as doctors, health visitors, social 
workers and police to identify people in crisis 
and issue them with a foodbank voucher.  
Clients Receive Food  

Foodbank clients bring their voucher to a foodbank centre 
where it can be redeemed for three days® emergency food. 
Volunteers meet clients over a warm drink or free hot meal 
and are able to signpost people to agencies able to solve 
the longer -term problem.  
Please bring all donations to the Reception 
desk at Poplar Grove between 1st - 19th De-
cember 2017.  Many thanks to you all .  
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Flu Vaccination  
is available every year on the 
NHS to help protect adults 
and children at risk of flu and 
its complications.  Flu can be 
unpleasant, but if you are oth-

erwise healthy it will usually clear up on its own within a 
week.  *However, flu can be more severe in certain people, 
such as:  
anyone aged 65 and over  
*pregnant women  
*children and adults with an underlying health condition 
(such as long -term heart or respiratory disease)  
*children and adults with weakened immune systems  
Anyone in these risk groups is more likely to develop poten-
tially serious complications of flu, such as pneumonia (a 
lung infection), so it's recommended that they have a flu 
vaccine every year to protect them.  
The injected vaccine is offered free on the NHS annually to:  
*adults over the age of 18 at risk of flu (including everyone 
aged 65 and over)  
*pregnant women   
*children aged six months to two years at risk of flu  
*carers  
Flu nasal spray vaccination  
The flu vaccine is routinely 
given on the NHS as an an-
nual nasal spray to:  
*children aged two and three 
plus children in reception 
class and school years one, two, three and four.   
*children aged two to 17 years at a particular risk of flu  
If you are eligible for the pneumonia or shingles vaccines, 
these can be done at the same time as the flu jab.   
Drop in between 10am and 6pm when the practice is 
open for your flu jab if you are eligible.  One of our 
clinicians will be alerted that your are waiting.   

Keep Warm, Keep Well this Winter  
Who is most at risk?  
Very cold weather can affect anyone, but you are most vul-
nerable if:  
±you're 65 or older  
±you're on a low income (so 
can't afford heating)  
±you have a long-term health 
condition, such as heart, lung or kidney disease  
±you're disabled  
±you're pregnant  
±you have young children (newborn to school age)  
±you have a mental health condition 

How to keep your home 
warm  
Follow these tips to keep you and 
your family warm and well at 
home:  
±if you're not very mobile, are 65 or 
over, or have a health condition, such as heart or lung dis-
ease, heat your home to at least 18C (65F)   
±keep your bedroom at 18C all night if you can ² and keep 
the bedroom window closed  
±during the day you may prefer your living room to be slight-
ly warmer than 18C  
±to reduce the risk of sudden infant death syndrome (SIDS), 
babies should sleep in rooms heated to between 16C and 
20C  
±if you're under 65, healthy and active, you can safely have 
your home cooler than 18C, if you're comfortable  
±draw curtains at dusk and keep doors closed to block out 
draughts  
±get your heating system checked regularly by a qualified 
professional  
Help with heating costs  
You may be able to claim financial and practical help with 
heating your home. Grants available include the Winter Fuel 
Payment and the Cold Weather Payment.  
The Energy Saving Trust has advice on how to reduce bills 
and make your home more energy efficient. They can also 
advise on grants and schemes available around the UK.  
Look in on vulnerable neigh-
bours and relatives  
Check up on older neighbours and rela-
tives, and those with heart or respiratory 
(breathing) problems, to make sure:  
±they're safe and well  
±are warm enough, especially at night  
±have stocks of food and medicines so 
they don't need to go out during very cold 
weather  
If you®re worried about an older person, contact a family 
member, the local council or ring the Age UK helpline on 

0800 00 99 66.  

Other useful contacts:  
Buckinghamshire County 
Council  
Tel  01296 395000 or 0845 
3708090 
Adult Social Care (for anything concerning 
"social services")  
Tel  01296 383204 
www.buckscc.gov.uk/bcc  
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Aylesbury Pharmacy  
Information  
The local pharmacies in Ayles-
bury provide a wide range of ser-
vices along with dispensing pre-
scriptions.  It makes sense to use 
the facilities as it could save the wait for a doctor®s 
appointment which may not always be necessary .  
 
  

 

Meadow Way  
Aylesbury  
Tel: 01296 423045  

 
 

Opening times:  
Mon -Fri 830am -6pm, Sat 9am -1pm.   
Bank holidays: Closed  

 
  

Hale Leys Shopping Centre  
Aylesbury  
Tel: 01296 483661    
   

 

Opening times:  
Mon -Sat 9am -5:30pm, Sun 10:30am -4:30pm.   
Bank holidays: 10am -5pm, the pharmacy is open all bank 
holidays apart from Christmas day and Easter day.  

 
 

172 Tring Rd  
Aylesbury  
Tel: 01296 432696  

 
    

Opening times:  
Mon -Sat 8am -1030pm, 930am -1030pm  
Consult operate a 100 hour contract, which means they are 
open EVERY day including Bank holidays.  
 

Tring Road  
Aylesbury  
Tel: 01296 585900     

Opening times:  
Mon -Sat 8am -8pm, Sun 10am -4pm.   
Bank holidays: 9am -6pm, the pharmacy is open all bank 
holidays apart from Christmas day and Easter day.  
    

 
 

Jansel Square  
Aylesbury  
Tel: 01296 482477      

Opening times:  
Mon -Fri 8am -630pm, Sat 9am -530pm  
Closed on Bank holidays in 2017  
 

 
 
 
 

Buckingham Pharmacy  
Jubilee Square, Aylesbury Tel: 01296 332901  
Hampden Pharmacy  
Hampden Gardens  
Tel: 01296 485824  

 Opening times:  
Mon -Fri 9am -6pm, Sat 9am -1pm  
Closed on Bank holidays in 2017  

GPs Working Days  
Below is a list of the days each of our GPs work normally, 
which should enable you to call on the days that the doc-
tors are available.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
  
  
 

Staff  Training Dates 2017 -2018  
The practice will be closed on the following dates for staff 
training from 12.30pm. If you need a doctor for a medical 
emergency please contact 111. The surgery will be open on 
the following day at 7.30am.   

 

December              2017 NONE  
Thursday  11th January 2018  
Tuesday  20th February 2018  
Tuesday       13th March 2018  
Thursday        19th April 2018  
Tuesday            15th May 2018  
Wednesday    13th June 2018  

Check -In Screen  
To ensure you are seen speedily by 
your nurse or GP, please use the check 
in screens located in both 
entrance porches.  You will 
be prompted for your date 

of birth etc. and advised who you are seeing 
and which area to wait in.  


